
 

 

 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee  

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Harvest Water Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is the Sacramento Regional County Sanitation District, located at 10060 

Goethe Road, Sacramento, CA 95827. The funding would be used for The majority of the 

funding, $2,700,000, will be used to drill the well. This funding would be used for Harvest Water 

On-Farm Recycled Water Pipeline Connections. The cost of this phase of the Project is estimated 

to be $20 Million. There are approximately 62 landowners that encompass 148 parcels which 

total 17,000 acres of agricultural lands that would be irrigated with recycled water. 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a)(2). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Doris Matsui  

Member of Congress 

 


